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Mad Tom Orchard 

August 6, 2006
To: EPA
From: Tom and Sylvia Smith

RE: Proposed changes to Imidan labels for use in apple orchards

We are small scale apple growers in Vermont that operate an eight acre orchard that is entirely pick your own.  The overall economics of operating an orchard of our size plus sixty years of customer experience make it impossible to operate other than as a pick your own orchard.

We use Imidan extensively as part of our IPM insect control program.  Imidan  provides us with a cost effective way to control our major insect pests and use an IPM strategy to monitor for presence of insects to determine when to apply additional sprays.  Imidan has the added benefit of low impact on beneficial arthropods.  Because we are entirely pick your own, we end all spray applications four weeks before start of harvest.
The proposed changes to the Imidan labels will prevent us from any use of Imidan for our entirely pick your own orchard.  Alternate spray materials will increase our costs and reduce the effectiveness of our IPM program.

The prohibition on all use of Imidan in pick your own operations but allowing it in commercial orchards with a 7 day Preharvest Interval does not seem to provide a toxicological benefit since the pick customers would have very limited time in the orchard compared to field workers throughout the year.
Please reconsider the total prohibition on use of Imidan for pick your own orchards.  If the current 14 day Preharvest Interval were increased to 21 or even 28 days, that would be reasonable, but the total prohibition puts small pick your own growers at a severe disadvantage. 

Sincerely, 
Tom & Sylvia Smith


